


Hence Robert Avenue is not of sufficient size to provide a suitable means of 

vehicular and pedestrian access - neither for construction traffic nor for the long 

term projected increase of traffic volumes. Therefore site SM5 should be removed 

from the Local Plan 2036. 

3. Part of the area which would be required for access is Somersham Lake Nature 

Reserve which is a designated Country Wildlife Site.  Defra have identified the 

land as a High Spatial Priority Woodland Habitat (Inventory Deciduous 

Woodland). The land is subject to flooding particularly in the area  around 

Sewter's Pond. Sewter's Pond is a natural water feature and is home to much flora 

and fauna including newts (a protected species). 

4. The inclusion of a site in the Local Plan 2036 that is unsuitable would only serve 

to raise question marks over the sale of neighbouring properties and thus diminish 

their market value. Further the inclusion of such land purely to meet Central 

Government targets for land to be developed would be most questionable. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

R D Riordan   




